The resolution requirement noted by Winfrey & County, PC is discussed in two paragraphs in GASB 54, as follows:

Paragraph 18 – A government should determine the composition of its ending fund balance by applying its accounting policies regarding whether it considers restricted or unrestricted amounts to  have been spent when an expenditure is incurred for purposes for which both restricted and unrestricted (committed, assigned, or unassigned) amounts are available.  Similarly, within unrestricted fund balance, the classification should be based on the government’s accounting policies regarding whether it considers committed, assigned, or unassigned amount to have been spent when an expenditure is incurred for purposes for which amounts in any of those unrestricted fund balance classifications could be used.  If a government does not establish a policy for its use of unrestricted fund balance amounts, it should consider that committed amounts would be reduced first, followed by assigned amount, and then unassigned amounts when expenditures are incurred for purposes for which amounts in any of those unrestricted fund balance classifications could be used.

Per paragraph 23 (c), for the classification of fund balances in accordance with paragraph 18: (1) whether the government considers restricted or unrestricted amounts to have been spent when an expenditure is incurred for purposes for which both restricted and unrestricted fund balance is available and (2) whether committee, assigned, or unassigned amounts are considered to have been spent when an expenditure is incurred for purposes for which amounts in any of those unrestricted fund balance classifications could be used.

It therefore appears that School Districts, at a minimum, would need an accounting policy that describes whether it considers restricted or unrestricted amounts to have been spent when an expenditure is incurred for purposes for which both restricted and unrestricted amounts are available.  Should such accounting policies be formally approved by the School Board through a resolution process, I assume Yes.

The accounting policy may need to be defined for each fund, as the treatment for the General Fund may be different than the treatment for the Capital Reserve Fund.  Such as the events that would trigger the use of TABOR 3% Emergency Reserve funding may never happen.  However, the activities that allow the use of Capital Reserve restricted funds would likely be to use those funds first.

